
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 m 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY  

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 2nd December 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Christmas Fayre 

The children have been busy getting their stalls ready for the fayre next Friday, they 
have put a lot of thought and effort into their stalls and it would be great to see as 
many of you there as possible.  Remember we do require children to be signed out 
before they attend the fayre, if another adult is collecting your child please let class 
teachers know. 

Thank you for all the chocolate tombola donations today for the fayre.  Next Friday is 
another mufti day for cake donations please – remember we are allowing home 
baked cakes this year but please provide us with a list of allergens.  

Year 4 swimming 

A huge well done to our year 4 children who completed their swimming programme 

this week, their progress has been amazing.  Thank you to Waterside Pool for their 

support and thank you to the staff who accompanied the children weekly. 

Christmas around the world 

It has been lovely to hear the children practicing for our Christmas Around the World 

production, remember tickets are available to purchase now from the office for 50p 

per ticket.  There is no limit to the amount of people who can come along and enjoy 

the show but we do need to know numbers beforehand to set up seats so we won’t 

be selling any on the day. 

Children in Need 

Just to let you know that the total amount raised for Children in Need was £742.80!!! 

This is out of this world and we have never raised this much before, thank you all so 

much.  It will make such a difference to the lives of children across Britain.  What’s 

even more amazing is that Pudsey Bear has heard about our fabulous efforts and will 

be visiting us next year! 

Christingle service 

This is for KS2 children and will take place at St Mary’s church on Friday 16th 

December at 1pm.  All are welcome to attend.  It will be out first service in the 

church for 3 years which is lovely as well.  Children can leave afterwards if they have 

been signed out by an adult.  Children who are not signed out the service will finish 

school at normal time.  EYFS & KS1 children will remain in school taking part in 

Christmas activities. 

Fun clubs 

Next week concludes our fun clubs for this term, and we are starting to think about 

clubs for the new term.  If you or your children have any suggestions on what we can 

offer we would love to hear them, please email or pop into the office.  

Keeping safe before and after school 

Can I do a huge plea – I am extremely concerned about the way some parents/carers 

are parking and driving outside of the school.  We all have a duty of care to keep the 

children safe, please think about this and how you would feel if one of the children 

got hurt.  At the same time can I please ask adults to ensure young children are 

holding your hands down the path and on the pavements as I really don’t want any 

accidents.  We must keep each other safe. 

Have a great weekend – only 23 days until Christmas! 

Mrs Gilbert. 

Mon 5th December 

Malta trip to Yaverland Beach 

Fri 9th December 

Mufti day for cakes 

Christmas Fayre 

Weds 14th December 

EYFS Christmas production – 9am 

KS1 Christmas production – 10am 

Yr 3/4 Christmas production – 

11am 

Yr 5/6 Christmas production – 

1pm 

Thurs 15th December 

Christmas Jumper Day for Save 

the Children 

Christmas party day 

Christmas dinner 

Fri 16th December 

KS2 Christingle Service at St 

Marys Church – 1pm 

Mon 19th - Fri 30th December 

Christmas Holidays 

Mon 2nd January 2023 

Bank Holiday Monday 

Mon 13th – Fri 17th February 2023 

February half term 

Mon 3rd – Fri 14th April 2023 

Easter Holidays 

Mon 1st May 2023 

Bank Holiday Monday 

Mon 29th May – Fri 2nd June 2023 

May half term 

Thurs 20th – Fri 21st July 2023 

Development days 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR 

DIARY 

Bible Reflection 

Psalm 23  

‘God is our Shepherd and 

will take great care of you’ 

 



 

 

 

 

Monday   Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
                                                                                                 

Main Pesto Pasta Bake Chicken Korma Roast Pork Beef Bolognese Fish Fingers 

Alternative 
option 

Jacket Potato 
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato 
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato 
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato 
Tomato Pasta 

Veggie Nuggets 
Jacket Potato 
Tomato Pasta 

Dessert Raspberry Yoghurt 
Cake 

Fruity Flapjack Jelly with Fruit 
Slices 

Chocolate Slice Crispy Crackle 
Bar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Menu – week commencing 5th December 2022 

Coats, Hats and Scarves 

Now that the temperature has dropped, can you please ensure children have a warm, waterproof coat in school 

every day.  Children can wear hats and gloves and break and lunch times, but scarves may only be worn to and 

from school for health and safety reasons. 

Please make sure all items are named to prevent them from getting lost, including water bottles!  Thank you. 

 

REMINDER 

Christmas dinner is 

now available to 

pre-order on 

SchoolMoney.  

Please make sure 

you place your 

child’s order 

otherwise they will 

miss out! School 

sandwiches, pasta 

or jacket potatoes 

will not be 

available to order 

on this day, you 

will have to provide 

your child with a 

home packed lunch 

if they do not want 

the Christmas 

dinner. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AT BRADING… 

Jamaica 

In maths, we were dividing and multiplying fractions with 
whole numbers such as 2/3 x 5 = 10/3. In English we were 

(and still are) doing PowerPoint presentations on European 
countries such as Andorra and Austria. In music, we were 
composing songs on the glockenspiel about the Icelandic 

Christmas Tale (Year 6 are soon doing a play on it, so don’t 
forget to buy tickets for it). In P.E, we were playing Bench 

ball with a slight alteration. In science, we were focusing on 
harmful effects of illegal substances on the human body. 

 

Iceland 

This week, Iceland class has been writing information 

texts on the Amazon River and we have finished our 

maths journey on multiplication. In science we have been 

learning about how the Earth’s rotation means we have 

day and night. Finally, we have started practising our 

performance for the Christmas show! 

Malta 

This week in Malta class we have spent our English 

lessons forming didactic cinquain poems. We have used 

nouns, verbs, adjectives and synonyms to produce a 

piece of work based on our topic “The great big water 

cycle adventure”. We have also spent our science lessons 

looking at the human body and have recognised the 

importance of muscles for movement.   

Maldives 

This week in year 1 we have been learning how to write 

instructions to make reindeer food, we will use these 

ourselves when we make the reindeer food for the 

fayre.  The children have been enjoying making their 

Christmas decorations for the church Christmas tree and 

we had a visit from a very cheeky elf.  The children will be 

putting their instruction writing to good use as he wants to 

learn to zipline... 

New Zealand 

He's back!!! The elf has returned. On Thursday morning 
he had wrapped up the smartboard ready for the 

children. This is going to help the children do a diary 
entry. 

In maths we have been looking at column addition. In 
science, we experimented with glitter germs and in 

Geography we looked at physical and human features. 
 Galapagos 

Santa visited Galapagos this week! We have to write him a 
persuasive letter to explain why we should stay on the nice 

list. We have also had Mrs Riches in again this week to 
teach us music. We had so much fun!! We have also 

completed our swimming lessons for this year.  Certificates 
to follow! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

THIS WEEK AT BRADING… 

Antigua & St Lucia 

Christmas has come to St Lucia this week and Santa’s workshop 

is in the classroom for the children to use. They have been 

writing labels and wrapping presents and even posting letters to 

Santa! We are also working on our nativity and the children are 

doing really well so far!  

 

In Early Years this week, we have started to explore Christmas. 

We have been learning Christmas songs, learning about 

the Christmas story, making snowmen and we have been busy in 

our new role-play area which is Santa's workshop! 

Cuba 

This week in Cuba class we looked at why it’s 
important to be kind to each other. We made 
kindness cards to share with our friends. We 
will be finishing the week with beginning our 

exploration into Christmas and will be becoming 
Santa’s helpers. 

 

Hawaii 

This week in Hawaii Class, the children have 

been using 2D and 3D shapes to explore their 

properties and make different pictures.  They 

also used dinosaurs and animals to create an 

underwater world in the water tray.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here is our beautiful tree on display at St Marys Church for their Christmas Tree 

festival.  An AMAZING well done to all the children for their hard work and 

effort in making their decorations so that our tree looks extra special.  Mrs 

Cooney did a fabulous job of decorating the tree – thank you!  The Christmas 

Tree Festival is running all weekend at the church so if you would like to take a 

closer look please do go along. 

 

Christmas Tree 

Festival 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE BOARD 

We are pleased to offer a stay and play session for all those children who have applied to join our Early Years 

after Christmas, this will be on Monday 12th December from 1:15 until 2:15.  If you haven't yet applied but 

would like to join us, then please ask at the office for an Early Years Application pack or give Mrs Stubbs a call 

on 01983 407217. 

Two year old spaces in particular are filling up very quickly, so if you are considering sending your child to 

Brading Early Years then we would encourage you to apply as soon as possible.  If your child will be turning 3 

years old prior to 31st December, they will automatically be eligible for 15 hours of free early years education 

from January 2023.  In addition, if eligible (e.g. you, and any partner, earn on average at least £152 a week), you 

could also be entitled to an additional 15 hours of funding.  Two year old funding is also available from 1st 

January, 1st April or 1st September following your child's 2nd birthday for families receiving certain benefits 

(e.g. Income support or Jobseeker's Allowance). To check your family’s eligibility for early years funding please 

visit www.childcarechoices.gov.uk . 

CLAIMING 30 HOURS CHILDCARE IN THE SPRING TERM 2023: All parents who want to claim funded extended 

hours (30 hours free funding), MUST make sure they have applied to HMRC no later than 31 December 2022. 

All parents with an existing code, please make sure your details are up to date. You must do this every three 

months at www.gov.uk/childcareaccount. 

If you are considering amending the hours for any existing Early Years pupils please talk to Miss Savage at drop 

off or pick up or give Mrs Stubbs a call on 01983 407217. 

 

Consultation Notice – Reduction to Published Admission Number (PAN) 

Friday 15 November 2022 – Friday 6 January 2023 (midnight) 

In accordance with 1.45 of the Schools Admissions Code the Local Authority is consulting on 

the Admissions Arrangements for 2024 - 2025 because an amendment is proposed. The amendment is:  

To reduce the Published Admission Number (PAN) at the following schools with effect from September 2024. 

•        Barton Primary School, from 45 to 30 

•        Broadlea Primary School, from 45 to 30 

•        Carisbrooke CE Primary School, from 60 to 45 

•        Godshill Primary School, from 27 to 20. 

This means that the number of places available for children in Reception in September 2024 and all subsequent Reception 

cohorts will be reduced to the number stated for each school. 

The change to the Published Admission Number for the above schools is the only proposed change to 

the admission arrangements, all other criteria, including oversubscription, will remain the same. 

A full version of the proposed changes to the admission arrangements is available online at: School Admissions - Service 

Details (iow.gov.uk) 

Comments on the proposed admissions arrangements should be sent by email to school.admissions@iow.gov.uk 

or by post to: 

Miss R Adams, Senior Business Support Officer (Admissions and Transport), Floor 4, County Hall, Newport, Isle of Wight, 

PO30 1UD 

by midnight on Friday 6 January 2023.  

 



 



 

 



 


